
Dear Year 10 Parents/Carers, 

1. Firstly I hope that everyone had a wonderful Christmas and New Year break 
and managed to enjoy a restful break. It has been great to see students 
back in school this week and on the whole, it has been an incredibly 
positive week. 

2. To commemorate the life of Mr Cahill, our beloved colleague who passed 
away in February 2023, the school is organising a memorial event which will 
take place after February half term. Within this event we aim to put together 
a memorial video for his friends and family to view one year after his 
passing. We would like this video not only to contain messages from staff 
but also any students and parents who wish to commemorate his life and 
share memories.  

If any students or parents wish to be included in this video, please record a 
short video message and send it to Miss Brown, Assistant Headteacher, 
at sbrown@vynersschool.org.uk. 

The deadline for these video messages is Monday 22nd January.  

3. The next assessment window for Year 10 students will be from Monday 
29th January to Friday 9th February. Further information will be sent out in 
due course, however I just wanted to provide advance information for 
students and parents wishing to begin preparations for these assessments. 

I hope that you all have a lovely weekend. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
Mr L Neville 
Year 10 Leader 
Teacher of Physical Education 
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